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Hello everyone,
I hope you are all well. Just wanted to give a quick update at the end of week one of our final term in school this session.
The children have settled back into our routines and already I have had a number of them come to show me the excellent work which they are doing. They really are a credit to themselves, to you their families and us as a school.
Our lunchtimes continue to be 30 minutes in classrooms eating lunches and 30 minutes in the playground in two different groups of classes. To assist the dinner ladies, our P4-7 children are now going downstairs to collect their school lunches and then returning to classes to eat with their classmates, supported this term by support staff, students and SLT in their classrooms. This is working well and we continue to have peaceful happy time to play outside for almost all children.
We have already started some activities with partners, which due to the pandemic were not able to take previously this session, some classes and groups are already taking part in yoga and guitar lessons have started for some. In the first week in May a number of other classes and groups will start Loose Parts Play supported by Scrapantics, a team which recently ran some sessions at Lochee Park. We have a new PEYSA (support assistant) Ayden Storm, who has joined our team and she will be running a 9 o'clock club as well as cooking and baking sessions in our kitchen, again by the start of May.
Targeted support for children who may need a bit of help with Literacy, Numeracy and their Health and Wellbeing has also increased this term.
We will continue this term to have a focus on wellbeing for all. A few of our children have shown some anxieties about our full time return to school. Under the current climate this is certainly understandable and we want to try to ensure that all of our children, staff, you as parents and carers are feeling safe, secure and happy with everything we are doing. We will be doing our very best to support everyone with this.

Thank you all again, for supporting safety measures in the playground and around the school to keep us all safe. I do absolutely believe that by working together we can achieve far more than otherwise would be possible.



We will continue to have outdoor gym as this is going well, children should continue to come to school on PE days in comfy clothes. We will also be running Fun Fit Fridays this term and more information will follow about these.

Please note the following dates:
Monday 3rd May - Holiday
Thursday 6th May - INSET day (Children should not attend school)
Friday 7th May - Fun Fit Friday
Friday 14th May - Fun Fit Friday
Monday 31st May - Holiday

On our INSET day we will be working on our new Relationships Policy which will replace our Positive Behaviour Policy. We will be asking your thoughts on this following the work we do as a staff. We will also be speaking with the children.
We are awaiting confirmation of our P1 numbers for next session. After I have received these, we will then be thinking about classes and teachers for next session. We are working with our secondary colleagues arranging transition for our P7s and our nursery colleagues for transition of new P1s. When I have more information, I will let you all know.
It is sunny outside as I am writing this update, from Monday we will all be able to enjoy the lifting of some restrictions and hopefully by later this term, there will be more steps taken out of the pandemic. This has been an extremely hard year for many. As with all the way through the pandemic, we hope to support you all in any way we can and you may need. Please get in touch if we can help.
Hopefully, you can all have a good weekend.
Take care of yourselves and each other,
Kindest regards, Mrs McQuillan and our Staff Team
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